
GC Meeting Minutes 9/4/2020

Present: Marlene Blocker, Cassandra Kelley, Deziree Garrick, Kristine Price, Sue Gross, Sarah Collins,

Jodi Cook and Rosemary Wilson

Agenda:

1. Scholar Norms listed below were endorsed by Upper School GC unanimously. We had some

discussion about the expectation for cameras to be on…concerns were about wifi bandwidth in

homes, kids not wanting to show their homes, etc. Kids need to check in with cameras on

multiple times during a class (especially if in breakout rooms) but will not be required to keep

cameras on for the entire class.



2. Staff Norms were discussed and unanimously endorsed.



3. Scholar Schedule was reviewed and unanimously endorsed.



4. Teacher Schedules were reviewed and unanimously endorsed. Some discussion was had about

the improved Wednesday schedule with additional IPT time, transition times, and more flexible

office hour time.



5. How should internet connectivity issues should be handled by students and/or staff should

they arise? If internet connection is lost by students or staff, they should actively try to resolve it

as quickly as possible. Staff should communicate the problem to their supervisor and consider



having a co-host (either another teacher or a trusted student in the class) in case this occurs. It is

essential that staff ensure they have good internet connectivity with their internet provider prior

to 9/14. Students should communicate connectivity issues with their teacher if they lose

connection for any reason (text, email, call as soon as they can when their internet connection

resumes.)

6. What does our code of conduct looks like virtually and steps that staff should take to address

any issues that may arise? If something inappropriate (per our code of conduct) occurs during a

class, staff should send the student out of the class zoom…back to the waiting room. Staff

should contact the student and family to follow up with explanation of the problem and the

expectation going forward. Hopefully, this resolves the issue. If the issue is persistent or

egregious, staff should write a referral to their administrator in addition to their contact with the

student and family.


